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January 11,2017

Mr. H. Walker Stockley III
405 Thornhill Drive
Spartanburg, South Carolina 29301

Dear Mr. Stockley

Thank you for your correspondence regarding congratulatory letters to the members of Boy
Scout Troop 28 who recently attained the rank of Eagle Scout. As you are aware, Governor
Haley has been nominated to fill the position ofAmbassador to the United Nations and plans to
submit her resignation once the appointment is confirmed by the United States Senate. Upon her
resignation, the current Lieutenant Governor, Henry McMaster, will become South Carolina's
new Governor. As such, you will need to resubmit your request once the transfer of office has
occurred.

Sincerely,

Leanna DuPree
ProgramAssistant
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